Mayor & Commissioners Workshop Meeting Minutes

April 11, 2018


The Mayor and Commissioners







of the Town of Elkton

MINUTES

April 11, 2018
A public meeting (workshop) of the Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (“the Board”) was held on this date at 12:30 p.m. with the following persons present: Commissioners Jean A. Broomell; Charles H. Givens, Sr.; Mary Jo Jablonski; and Earl M. Piner, Sr.; Town Administrator Lewis H. George, Jr.; Finance Director Steven H. Repole; Director of Building and Zoning Charles Bromwell; Planning Director Jeanne D. Minner; Assistant Finance Director Beth A. Moran; Administration Office Secretary L. Michelle Henson; and Town Attorney John P. Downs, Esquire. Mayor Robert J. Alt was excused from the meeting.

Commissioner Givens called the workshop meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.

Discussion – Administration and Finance Departments Fiscal Year 2019 Budget


Mr. Repole, Director of Finance, presented the proposed Fiscal Year 2019 (FY19) Budgets for Administration and Finance for review. He stated the Municipal Buildings Budgets are contained in this packet.


Mr. Repole stated the proposed FY19 Budget does not yet include salary or fringe benefit data. 

Discussion ensued regarding expenditure projections, including a 1.3% increase in liability insurance premiums, increases in training expenses for Finance staff, and the purchase of a laptop computer for the Finance Department.  

Mr. Repole stated the FY19 Budget includes the anticipated $3.5 million cost for the planned Community Center. 

Discussion – Building & Zoning Department Fiscal Year 2019 Budget

Mr. Charles Bromwell, Director of Building & Zoning, presented the proposed FY19 Budget for the Building & Zoning Department.


Mr. Bromwell stated the Building & Zoning Department now prints its own stationery, which increased the costs for office supplies. He stated the proposed FY19 Budget includes a request for replacement of a 2004 Ford Explorer.


Discussion – Water and Sewer Fund Capital Projects

Mr. Repole presented the FY19 Budget Water and Sewer Fund Capital Project requests for review. He stated the requests were submitted by Mr. Jason Taylor, Operations Manager for Inframark, the Town’s contracted Water and Wastewater Treatment Facilities Operator.

Mr. Repole stated the FY19 Budget requests include proposals for a filter and flow meter at the Water Treatment Plant. Mr. George noted that the flow meter and filter are mandated by the Maryland Department of the Environment and stated the filter is designed to screen out fish eggs and is expected to cost approximately $150,000, while the flow meter is expected to cost approximately $56,000.


Commissioner Broomell questioned if the requirement is an unfunded mandate. Mr. George answered in the affirmative, stating that he has requested a reconsideration of the flow meter requirement. 


Discussion

Commissioner Broomell, referring to the Board’s previous discussion regarding the request of Union Hospital of Cecil County (UHCC) to close a portion of High Street, questioned if Mr. George received any follow up from the hospital. Mr. George answered in the negative.


Commissioner Jablonski noted that she recently attended a meeting at UHCC and was advised that hospital administration is looking forward to partnering with the Town.


Commissioner Piner expressed concerns regarding the appearances of the bridges on North Street and Route 213 and requested maintenance of the spans. Mr. George stated he the State Highway Administration (SHA) previously advised that the administration will not paint the concrete on the spans. He stated an option for the Town is to enter a maintenance agreement with SHA and perform the work ourselves. 

Commissioner Broomell requested landscaping of the area in front of Town Hall.

Commissioner Jablonski suggested utilizing students from the Cecil County School of Technology for various projects in Town.


Mr. Richard Lemen, referring to the Board’s previous discussions regarding potential design / build contractors for the planned Community Center, questioned if prints will be provided to the contractors. Mr. George stated potential contractors will be provided a floor plan from which to design the facility. 

Hearing no additional business to come before the Board, Mayor Alt adjourned the meeting at 1:10 p.m.

L. Michelle Henson

Administration Office Secretary

A VIDEO RECORDING OF THIS MEETING RETAINED AT THE ADMINISTRATION OFFICE
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